A&P  Council Meeting
March 6, 2018
Members:    Christopher Maxwell, Nancy Easton, Devlin Hyna; 
Absent:         Rae Joyce Baguilat, Jessica Mueller, Jessie Miller, John Cahill
I. Call to Order 12:09pm by Devlin Hyna; no quorum so minutes not approved 

II. Committee Reports
A.	UPBC:  no report
B.	UAC: update on “Coffee Talks” to discuss shared governance; we would like to have one member of A&P Council present at each event 
Dates/locations as follows:
· Wednesday, March 7 - Main Campus
Bernard Brommel Hall (BBH) 1st Floor Lobby - 3:00-4:30pm (Devlin attending)
· Tuesday, March 13 - Main Campus
Lech Walesa Hall (LWH ) 1st Floor Lobby - 9:00-10:30am (Chris and Nancy attending
· Wednesday, March 14 - El Centro
El Centro 1st Floor Lobby - 4:00-5:30pm (Devlin attending)
· Wednesday, March 21 – Center for College Access and Success
CCAS Lobby – 1:00-2:30pm (NEEDS ATTENDEE)
· 
C.	Board of Trustees: voted to enter into negotiations with a Presidential candidate at most recent board meeting on February 8

III. Old Business
A.	Topics for BYOB: John Cahill offered to present on Mentorship at next BYOB; TBD
B.	Bylaws: Devlin described our current term allocations as three members expiring in 2018 and four in 2019; under new bylaws we need to spread these positions out over three years; suggested we extend two of the four positions expiring in 2019 one additional year, resulting in classes of two, two and three; we will still need to hold an election this year for three positions; no action taken at this mtg due to lack of quorum 

IV. [bookmark: _GoBack]New Business: 
A.	Discussed a proposal by Dr. Vicki Byard, Coordinator of First-Year Writing Program and Professor of English and Women and Gender Studies, that would revise wording of NEIU values to eliminate use of the problematic word “citizen” to language that is more inclusive. 
Due to lack of quorum at this meeting, the issue was discussed further over email by six Council members and all were in agreement of approving the language change. A Special Meeting was consequently held on 3/7/18, attended by a quorum consisting of Rae Joyce Baguilat, Devlin Hyna, John Cahill and Nancy Easton. Nancy moved that the Council support this change, John seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. 

V. Announcements: Dean of Students Office to offer forum on 3/28/18 at 5:00pm BBH104 on “Black Student Consensus”—opportunity for students express and share qualitative and quantitative information (in real-time) about their experience at NEIU

VI. Adjourned at 12:45pm; Next meeting April 3, 2018 @ 12:00pm
